MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, JULY 18, 2017
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel, at 6:09 p.m.  
Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Ms. Hare, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  
On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2017 Board Meeting.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for June.

The Director’s Statistical Report for June was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 812.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the July Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
Mr. Horowitz reported on a scheduled closeout meeting for the HVAC Replacement Project. One of the items to be addressed at the meeting will be the procedure to operate the new system from the Director’s computer.  Mr. Horowitz updated the Trustees on the Demolition Project.  The structure along with the chimneys and foundation was demolished and removed in three days with little impact on the library parking and traffic flow on Cooper Road.  The dust and noise level was also minimal.  

Watral Brothers, Inc. was able to proceed with the removal of all of the trees and shrubs on the property and completed the project in two days.  Mr. Horowitz and Mr. Rivera erected temporary fencing around the perimeter of the property.  The next step in the process is for the Library’s architect to submit the required documents to the New York State Department of Education in Albany for approval to proceed with the parking lot, landscaping and lighting project.
No action was taken on Exhibit A.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Library Mission Statement and Long Range Plan of Service was presented in Exhibit B.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head Report was noted.
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On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 6:20 p.m. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:09 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
 
The next meeting of the Board will be held on August 15, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Heidi Leibowitz






            Secretary

